As the Governments in England, Scotland and Wales move towards reducing or ending Coronavirus restrictions on Places of Worship, the Synod Moderators offer the following guidance to congregations of the United Reformed Church.

- We remind churches of the Great Commandments: to

 All our actions
 must therefore be aimed at glorifying God and showing continuing care for others. We cannot cast off all restraint and still fulfil those commandments.
 It is therefore fully appropriate for us to continue some of the practices with which we have become familiar.
- 2. Elders' Meetings (and equivalents) must and put in place mitigations appropriate to their current circumstances, context, and activities, which might include continued social distancing and/or wearing face coverings amongst other measures. You must maintain a safe workplace for Ministers, staff and volunteers. This could usefully become a standing agenda item.
- 3. what measures will you put in place for them – hybrid worship, separate services where current restrictions are maintained, "safer zones" in church (with social distancing and face coverings), or something else?
- 4. We encourage everyone to

when they arrive for worship and other activities. We would expect this to apply to external users as well as for church activities to reduce the possibility of virus transmission through touch points.

- 5. Similarly, , especially at touch points such as doors, hand rails, switches, etc.
- 6. These hygiene measures were shown to be effective at reducing a range of

wearing face coverings.